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2.3.5 Recommended Legislative Actions

Currently pending state legislation addressing AGDC and ASAP will contribute greatly to the
success of the project. AGDC recommends passage of these measures.

» House Bill 189: This bill provides that, to the extent AGDC enters into confidentiality
agreements, information provided pursuant to such agreements is not subject to the Pub-
lic Records Act. Further, it adjusts board participation to include the Alaska Railroad
Chairman’s designee and elimination of ANGDA participation. The bill passed the
House, and was referred to Senate Resources. It has not been heard.

e House Bill 203: This legislation creates a fund for AGDC. The bill passed the House,
and was referred to Senate Finance, It has not been heard.

e  House Bill 215: This legislation limits the judicial review of a right-of-way lease or the
development or construction of an oil or gas pipeline on state land. The bill passed the
House and was referred to both Senate Judiciary and Finance. It has not been heard. This
legislation is modeled after the Trans-Alaska Pipeline legislation that was adopted by
Congress in 1973. Similar legislation was passed by the Alaska State Legislature in 1973
(Senate Bill 3) related to the Trans-Alaska Pipeline.

In addition, AGDC believes that several other legislative measures are important to address issues
identified during its investigation and studies of the past year, AGDC recommends the following:

o Address the issue of contract vs. common carrier: Shippers will be reluctant to bid firm
transportation as long as ASAP is required to operate as a common carrier for intrastate
transport of gas. A common carrier operation by definition will not have 100% capacity
covered through firm transportation agreements. The Alaska Legislature should amend
the Alaska Pipeline Act to conform to the changes proposed in House Bill 215 or other-
wise exempt ASAP from the common carrier provisions of the act. ASAP has virtually
no chance of attracting adequate shipping commitments as a common carrier.

o  Empower AGDC with ratemaking authority over its projects: For AGDC projects,
AGDC needs to have the sole right to determine the ratemaking methodology and settle
tariff disputes for infrastate gas shipments (including Gas Conditioning Facility tariffs)
over the life of the initial firm transportation commitments or during the period of AGDC
financing, whichever is longer.

o Stabilize property taxes: AGDC recommends that the State of Alaska fix the methodolo-
gy and assessed mill rates for the first 20 years of the ASAP Project.

s Request waiver of rental on state land: The Alaska Legislature should consider whether
it should pass a law waiving rental from AGDC for rights-of-way on state land or state
agency land unless and until ASAP is transferred to a builder/owner/operator. Such legis-
lation would preclude the Legislature from having to appropriate money to AGDC that is
then fransferred to another state entity.

With regard to the first two recommendations, AGDC staff will work with counsel fo have pro-
posed language ready by September 15, 2011.
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